CAMBER TC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING SUNDAY 8 MARCH 2009

Present: Chris Smith (Chair), Liz Somerville (minutes), Anna Sidowicz, Midge Beauchamp, Jo Penny, Theresa Cole, Nigel Mothersole, Ellen Holyhead, Dave White, Reg Murphy, Judy Wright, Mark Beale, Sandra Shillitoe, David McKay, Louise Krupski & 3 others

Apologies: Hilary Collins, Alex  Mills

Minutes of 2008 AGM

Approved without objection

Matters arising from the minutes

None

Reports from Officers

Chairperson – Chris Smith

Courts and lights sorted out.  2 main new things done last year were sorting out the frontage by court 3 (thanks to Nigel with help from others) and Clubmark which is LTA accreditation.  Thanks to Dave & Liz and everyone else who helped.  It will help us with our fundraising attempts.

Achievements – first ever annual junior tournament, replaced cooker, lockers in changing rooms.  Courts in good condition thanks to pressure washing – 2 & 3 done recently by Dave, thanks.  

Thanks to everyone who helps around the club particularly Pete.

However, last year have not been very successful in integrating new members into the social side and teams.

Coaches have been paying £1 levy for every hour they coach.  This is a voluntary payment and is a valuable source of income

Reg asked a question: cracks on the courts are getting bigger and need filling in.  We will look at the cost of painting court 3 and whoever does that will fill in the cracks.

Mark asked how we can integrate the new members.  Theresa said she and Louise do call them up to ask them to events.  Email list now sorted out which helps

Club Captain – Jo Penny

Big thanks to the team captains and everyone who has played in the teams.  In the Summer League:

Mens 1st – came 1st
Mens 2nd – came 2nd
Mens 3rd – came bottom

Ladies 1st – came 4th
Ladies 2nd – came 1st
Ladies 3rd – came bottom

Mixed 1st – came 5th
Mixed 2nd – came 3rd
Mixed 3rd – came 4th
Next season will have a men’s Kia League team as well as 3 teams in Surrey.  Get new members involved

Tournaments – quite well attended but more women than men took part.  Plus we had American and informal tournaments.  Thanks to Dave for the junior tournaments and coaching

Club play – need to encourage people to play, particularly on Thursday evenings.

Reg asked whether any juniors had been invited to play up in social tennis.  Depends on their maturity and standard of play

Bar Secretary – Nigel Mothersole

Quite a good year but not as good as previous.  Costs have gone up and there were less events.  Mark up higher on wine/bottled beer/spirits than on barrel beer plus we waste about 10 pints per barrel.
Thanks to Nigel

Treasurer – Ellen Holyhead

Done pretty well.  Membership gone up (thanks to Theresa and Louise) so need to maintain that.  Bar profit down.  Thanks to Mark and Dave for their contribution.  Spent money on maintenance but no big expenditure this year.  We will get the rate relief for last year which means last year’s accounts have improved by about £1600.  Accounts not audited but will be done in next month. Thanks to Judy for auditing

Pete asked whether it was worth new committee investigating court relaying now as in recession so cost may have gone down.  Agreed to discuss at next committee meeting.

Dave queried what the business plan priorities are – resurface courts 1 & 2 to a high standard.  Clubmark will help with fundraising.  Louise said we need to let members know what we’re doing, what money is needed and what for. Chris will include this in next newsletter

Property Manager – Pete Coleman

Complaints about the showers so men’s were replaced.  But discovered dry and wet rot in the process.  Next major project will be the front length of the clubhouse.  Will wait till the summer.  Back of clubhouse in the corner is rotten but this will be expensive. 

Reg questioned whether the removal of wasps nests is covered in building insurance.

Acceptance of Annual Accounts

Accepted

Determination of 2009/10 subscriptions

No changes

Rule changes

None

Election of Committee members/officers

Chairperson: Chris Smith (prop. Pete Coleman, sec. Jo Penny)

Treasurer: Ellen Holyhead (prop. Chris Smith, sec. Midge Beauchamp)

Secretary: Liz Somerville (prop. Ellen Holyhead, sec. Sandra Shillitoe)

Club Captain: Jo Penny (prop. Reg Murphy, sec. Chris Smith)

Bar Secretary: Nigel Mothersole (prop. Liz Somerville, sec. Ellen Holyhead)

The AGM also appointed the following officers:

Property Manager: Pete Coleman

Membership Secretary: Theresa Cole / Alex Mills

Junior Members Rep: Dave White

Auditor: Judy Wright

Ladies Captain: Jo Penny

Mens Captain: Gianluca Santoro

AOB

· Bike racks need putting up but where?  Will be discussed at committee meeting
· Dave asked about our relationship with our neighbours. Marlborough OK but the allotment holders unfriendly.  Chris is trying to build bridges particularly over the boundary issue.  But we mustn’t park in front of their shed.
